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Advertise Here! 

Contact us to advertise 

your business in our News-

letter! 

Special rates for long-term 

advertisers. 

Circulation over 3,000 every 

quarter. 

Spring, Summer, Autumn 

and Christmas editions each 
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Humberston Cemetery 

Please note that the Cemetery is open for visitors for its usual 

opening hours. 

Funerals are still taking place but only immediate family are al-

lowed to attend for interments etc., due to the social distancing 

measures currently in place. 

If visiting the Cemetery, please consider other visitors and users 

and maintain social distancing at all times. 

Cemetery maintenance has continued as usual throughout the 

lockdown period. 
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The last meetings of the Parish Council have been held virtually via the Zoom 
platform, with members accessing the meeting with both audio and visual 
means.  Members of the public have also been joining in as well as Ward Council-
lors.  The meetings will hopefully be held normally when appropriate to do so, 
but in the meantime the meeting schedule has been maintained throughout the 
last 5 months to maintain the business of the Council. 

New Member 

A new member, Cllr. Mark Thompson, was coopted at the meeting in August.  As 
of the end of August,  11 members sit on the Council and there is still 1 casual 
vacancies. 

Highways/Footpaths/Traffic Issues 

The TRO for Humberston which will prevent parking on verges and footways is 
now a legally active Order.  Enforcement will not take place until all legal signing 
is in place, which is anticipated to be during September 2020.   Once signing is 
up, enforcement officers will follow a 14 day ‘warning period’, issuing warning 
tickets only, after that proper enforcement will take place.  The Parish Council 
will advise the active date for enforcement on social media etc. when it is aware 
of when it is. 

Wendover Hall and Wendover Paddock Hall 

The Halls are now open again and some of the regular hirers have returned, with 
more due back in September.  Parties are still not allowed at the time of going to 
press. The buildings are Covid-19 secure with all necessary precautions put in 
place and all hiring groups aware of necessary measures etc. 

Planning 

The Parish Council continues to receive consultation on many planning applica-
tions for Humberston and these are discussed at the Parish Council main monthly 
meetings and also at an interim Planning Committee Meeting held mid-way 
through the month. 

Residents are most welcome to attend and make the Parish Council aware of any 
issues with planning.  All Planning Agendas and Minutes are all on the Parish 
Council website.   /continued over….. 
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Parish Council notes continued…. 

Finance 

The Parish Council has  submitted all necessary paperwork to the external audi-
tors and there are copies of all of this on the PC website under Finance. 

Next Meetings 

Main monthly meetings of the Council are always held on the first calendar Tues-
day of each month at 7.15 pm at  the old Wendover Hall, Humberston.  There is 
also an extra meeting night on the third calendar Tuesday of each month, where 
planning committee and also mid-month Parish Council meetings are held. 

Next Scheduled Meetings are: 

  Tuesday 1st Sept 2020 7.15  Full Council 

 Tuesday 15th Sept 2020 7.15  Planning/mid-month meeting 

 

Please see the PC website for October and November meetings as they may be 
subject to change. 

Residents and visitors are warmly welcomed at our meetings and there is a 
‘public session’ held at the Chairman’s discretion, for members of the public to 
be able to speak on issues before the Council. 

Any resident wishing to place an item for discussion on the Parish Council 
Meeting Agenda should make sure it is sent to the Clerk, Kathy Peers, at least 
one week before the meeting, ie it should be with the Clerk by the Tuesday be-
fore each main monthly meeting or we cannot guarantee it will be placed on the 
Agenda. 

Whilst virutal meetings are being held, please contact the Clerk for access codes. 

Agendas for meetings are on our website at 
“www.humberstonparishcouncil.com” 

Clerk to the Council – Kathy Peers –  

clerk@humberstonparishcouncil.com Tel 07494 577661 
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Please note that any activities or sessions adver-

tised by Groups etc or business hours advertised 

may not currently be up-to-date because of the 

Covid-19 situation, and may have changed since 

going to print, so please check using the numbers 

provided before attending or visiting. 

Thank You. 
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Next Edition 

WINTER 2020 

Articles, adverts etc. for the next edition must be 

with us by  

Friday 13th November 2020  

and no later please 

Send to ‘clerk@humberstonparishcouncil.com’ 

For any advertising queries please email Cllr. Clark at    

councillorhclark@humberstonparishcouncil.com 

Wendover Hall and Wendover Paddock Hall 

Bookings 

Both of our Halls are available to hire for birthday parties, 

family celebrations etc. 

Hire of the halls includes full use of kitchen facilities etc. and 

bouncy castle and other entertainment hire is allowed 

If you would like to hire one of the Halls please call us on 

07494-577661 or email us at 

clerk@humberstonparishcouncil.com 

Preferential rates for Humberston residents 
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Contacting the Parish Council 

To contact the Parish Council please use one of the fol-

lowing: 

 

Telephone  07494—577661 

Email—clerk@humberstonparishcouncil.com 

(Use the number and email address for all hall bookings, 

cemetery bookings and enquiries, allotment vacancies 

and issues and general enquiries for Humberston Parish 

Council) 

The Parish Council website has now been upgraded 

and is now suitable for use with mobile devices etc. 

 

You can also access details of agendas, minutes etc. at 

www.humberstonparishcouncil.com and we also update news 

and events etc. on our Facebook page. 

 

If you want to write to us please send correspondence to: 

Humberston Parish Council, Wendover Hall, Wendover Lane, Humberston, 

NE Lincolnshire 
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HUMBERSTON LIONS CLUB 
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Advertise your business here! 

Adverts can be paid for quar-

terly or annually and you can 

change the advertisement to 

suit your business needs each 

edition. 

Call us on 07494 577661 or 

email 

clerk@humberstonparishcoun

cil.com 
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Local Community  

          News 
 

Humberston & New Waltham Ward Update August 2020 

Crime 

There have been 43 reported crimes across the Humberston & New Wal-
tham Ward for July. There were 24 reports for Humberston.  

Commercial Burglary: 4                                                                                                    
During the evening of 3rd July entry was made into the unoccupied McCor-
mack’s Bar. It is unknown if anything was stolen.                                                                                
About 1am on 8th July Lucarly’s pub on Wilton Road was entered via the 
roof. Alcohol was stolen.                                                                                                       
During the early hours of 18th July an attempt was made to enter the Gold-
en Bridge Takeaway on North Sea Lane by forcing the front door. No entry 
was made.                                                                                                                                   
Around the same time, an attempt was made to enter the Ticker T Boo 
store by trying to force a window. Damage was caused but no entry made.  

Vehicle Crime: 2                                                                                                              
During the early hours of 14th July a person is caught on CCTV trying car 
doors on Lime Grove.                                                                                                         
Sometime during the day on 20th July a horse riding saddle and boots 
were stolen from a car parked at a premises on Jackson Place.   

Criminal Damage: 4                                                                                                              
A fire was set in an outbuilding at a derelict property on Tetney Road.                              
A resident has been charged with causing damage within a residential 
home on Humberston Avenue.                                                                                                   
Damage to a car parked at the building site on Humberston Avenue.                          
Damage to a car parked on Links Drive by puncturing all four tyres and 
breaking a wing mirror. 

Other crimes include:                                                                                                           
Six assaults.                                                                                                                                             
Two shop thefts from the Spar.                                                                                               
A theft of a bike from Links Drive and Thorpe Park  

There have been four reports of ASB:                                                                                 
Motorbike being ridden illegally on South Sea Lane.                                                                     
Noisy party Church Lane.                                                                                                     
General nuisance at a property under renovation on Tetney Road.                           
One Neighbour dispute.                                                                                       

Continued over…….. 
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Police News continued….. 

How you can help  

Your local Neighbourhood Policing Team appreciates the importance of 
being in the right place, at the right time, for the right reasons to reassure 
the public, improve public confidence and reduce crime and anti-social 
behaviour in the area in which we all live and work. 

We encourage all residents to call and report any issues where they live 
so that we can deal with any issues and also step up our patrols in the 
area.  

If you feel that there are other issues affecting you or your local communi-
ty that should be given priority, please inform your local councillors or 
your Neighbourhood Policing Team.  

The number to call for non-emergency issues is 101 

The named officers for the Humberston and New Waltham Ward will are:                             
PC 995 Dave Cave david.cave@humberston.pnn.police.uk                                                                                                                             
PCSO 7804 Tim Scott tim.scott@humberside.pnn.police.uk  

DOG FOULING 

Please remember its an offence to let your dog foul the foot-

path or any other public area such as parks etc. 

Please bag up, put it in one of the dual purpose litter/dog 

waste bins, or take it home and pop it in your wheelie bin. 

Many thanks. 
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Humberston Litter Picker 

The Parish Council is now employing a dedicated litter picker/

general operative for Humberston Village. 

The member of staff will be on duty litter picking, helping out 

with any road signs which need attention or cleaning and doing 

some gritting in bad weather on land which the Parish Council 

has responsibility for. 

If you spot any excessive amounts of litter building up at a par-

ticular location in the Village, do report it to us by email to : 

clerk@humberstonparishcouncil.com 

Or call us on 

07494 577661 

And we will send our operative out to deal with it.   

We can only cover light litter, paper, plastic bottles etc. but if 

you see any larger scale items which would be classed as fly-

tipping, then do report these either to us or to the local author-

ity on 01472-313131 so that this can be sorted out. 

Thank You—Your Parish Council 

 

mailto:david.cave@humberston.pnn.police.uk
mailto:tim.scott@humberside.pnn.police.uk
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FAULT REPORTING 

Please see the link below for reporting faults 

directly to NELC/ENGIE.   

Faults such as pot holes, faulty street lights, litter bins which 

need emptying etc.etc. can all be reported through this page on 

the website. 

 

https://www.nelincs.gov.uk/report-it/ 

 

If you don’t have access to the internet and would like to report 

something, please call us on 07494 577661 and we can put it 

through for you. 

The Parish Council website at 

www.humberstonparishcouncil.com 

Has names, addresses etc. for Parish Council members, all 

documentation for the Parish and also copies of the News-

letter and contact details for the Parish Office. 
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Ward Councillors notes – Summer 2020 

Six months ago the world was different, and then Corona virus came along and 

changed everything.  We have had extended lockdown, restrictions on our per-

sonal movements and for many a significant and possibly irreversible way of 

working. Our ward has a high number of residents who were and are shielding.  

Your ward councillors and the Parishes have been involved in delivering food 

parcels and maintaining contact with vulnerable individuals, sometimes just for a 

chat.  In some ways this whole crisis has brought out the best in us. In fact, as 

the Chair of Humberston Parish reported, we had more people volunteering to 

help than we had people needing help. 

We are also fortunate in North East Lincolnshire to have amongst the lowest 

rate of infection nationally.  One of the benefits of being a bit out on a limb we 

would guess. 

The national and local response to the crisis is formidable, with billions of 

pounds deployed supporting the economy through the furlough scheme and 

other business support 

Locally NEL has distributed over £35 million to local business in business rates 

rebates and other support, and the council has received over £11 million to help 

with Adult Social Care, hardship funding and meeting the significant costs in-

curred as a result of the virus. 

We have seen a relaxation of restrictions in recent weeks, but we all have to 

wear face masks in shops and cinemas, and on public transport. Locally the 

economy is starting to pick up, with many more residents retuning to work, and 

our resort of Cleethorpes seeing visitors return.  This is a time of increased risk, 

and we all worry about a second wave.  The best we can do is stick to the rules 

on social distancing, wash our hands regularly and do our best to continue to 

support our vulnerable neighbours. 

                           Continued over…... 

https://www.nelincs.gov.uk/report-it/
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Ward Councillor Notes continued…….. 

On to our own locality, work has started on upgrading Tollbar roundabout 

(one of our key election pledges), and whilst there will be some disruption; it 

is being managed as well as it can be.  The main contractor has appointed a 

liaison officer who is in touch with residents directly affected by the works.  

The work is scheduled to take some months to complete as each leg will be 

upgraded in rotation. 

The Traffic Regulation Order for Humberston and New Waltham are close to 

being enacted.  All exceptions are now agreed, and once signage has been 

delivered during the coming weeks, the TROs will be fully implemented.   

There is a proposed speed restriction of 30 mph for Humberston Avenue 

which is out for consultation now.  Many residents feel that this restriction is 

unnecessary for this long and straight road, but it's up to you to make your 

views known. 

Finally, planning applications for the ward continue to come forward, some of 

which are controversial, South View for instance.  If you want to have a say, 

keep an eye on the NEL planning portal and the Parish Council meeting agen-

da to see the latest applications. 

Anyway, in closing, have a great summer, and if your are staycationing, do 
your best to enjoy. Your ward councillors are here to serve you so do not hesi-
tate to contact us, our details are:- 

 

Stay Alert, Control the Virus and Save Lives 

Cllr John Fenty           Cllr Stan Shreeve        Cllr Stephen Harness 

07712 398656 07702  343340               07925 050706  
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EVENTS UPDATE !!!!!! 

At this present moment in time, the Parish Council 

is not sure whether it will be able to hold the usual 

Christmas Event.  It will be very disappointing if its 

not able to go ahead but there are very many con-

siderations to be aware of if holding an event of 

that size and scale. 

Initial meetings are being held to see whether we 

can go ahead and it was hoped to have an update 

by the time of going to print, but since things are 

changing almost weekly, its very difficult to predict 

where we will be by December of this year. 

So….. Do please keep your eyes peeled on our so-

cial media pages and our website and we will let 

you all know as soon as something is decided. 

Thank You, 

Your Parish Council 
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BEST EVER PAVLOVA 

If you’re thinking of putting on a dessert for a special occasion, or just want to 

enjoy all the lovely summer fruits etc. at this time of year, this recipe is  fullproof 

as long as you follow the instructions! 

3 large egg whites 

6 oz caster sugar 

Cream and fruit to decorate as required 

 

Preheat the oven to 150 C 

Place the 3 egg whites in a large, clean bowl . 

Whisk until you can tip the bowl over and the egg whites won’t fall out—it is 
important though not to over-beat them, just gentle peaks which won’t slip out 
of the bowl is all you’re after that this stage. 

Then add the caster sugar, 1 oz at a time, beating after addition to make sure its 
all been mixed in. 

You should be left with a glossy meringue mix which maintains its peaks in the 
bowl. 

 

Spoon out onto a baking tray lined with greaseproof paper/baking parchment 
and make a circle with 3/4 of the mix.  Use the remaining 1/4 of the mixture to 
build up around the sides so that there is a dip in the middle for fruit etc.  Use a 
fork to make nice peaks around the edge. 

Bake in the over at  the temperature shown for approximately 1 hour.  When 
done, turn off the oven and leave the Pavlova in there to completely dry out.  If 
making the evening before, leave in overnight and take out in the morning.  If 
making on the same day, make it early and then leave in the oven all day until 
required in the evening. 

Whip the cream and mix with the fruit and put on top of the Pavlova and serve. 

Ta-Dah!!! 
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HUMBERSTON PARISH COUNCIL 

Details for Council members are as follows— 

Chairman of the Parish Council 

Cllr. Sue Bailey   councillorsbailey@humberstonparishcouncil.com 

Tel: 07976-853698 

Vice-Chairman 

Cllr. Pip Scoffin  councillorpscoffin@humberstonparishcouncil.com 

Tel: 07487-660348 

Members 

Cllr. Pam Stevenson   

Tel: 01472-813393 

Cllr. Denise Watkins  councillordwatkins:@humberstonparishcouncil.com 

Tel: 01472-230173 

Cllr. Mike Hodgins  councillormhodgins@humberstonparishcouncil.com 

Tel: 01472-211656 

Cllr. Heidi Clark  councillorhclark@humberstonparishcouncil.com 

Tel: 07837-507301 

Cllr. Tracey Rudd  councillortrudd@humberstonparishcouncil.com 

Tel: 07985-219501  

Cllr. E. Shawhulme  eshawhulme@humberstonparishcouncil.com 

Tel: 07913-633167 

Cllr. J. Woollock  councillorjwoollock@humberstonparishcouncil.com 

Tel: 07907 138420 

Cllr. C. Vince   councillorcvince@humberstonparishcouncil.com 

Tel: 07904-272558 

Cllr. M. Thompson 

CLERK TO THE COUNCIL: Mrs. Kathy Peers Tel. 07494 577661 

Email: clerk@humberstonparishcouncil.com 
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HAIR BY CHARLOTTE 

Mobile Hairdresser 

Enjoy getting your hair done in 

the comfort of your own home 

All aspects of hair dressing—

cuts, colours, perms etc. 

Appointments to suit you 

Please call Charlotte on 

07979—526050 
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A Humberston based cleaning company 

serving the local community for the last 

25yrs 

*CARPET, UPHOLSTERY & RUG CLEANING 

SPECIALIST. 

*DOMESTIC CLEANING SERVICES 

 A family run business offering a profes-

sional, reliable & friendly service. 

Call Sean for a free quotation, or 

e-mail: homecleanuk@hotmail.co.uk 

8 Church Avenue 



14 

St.Peter’s Parish Church, Humberston 

Greetings from St Peter’s Church 

Things are starting to change at last and life is getting a little bit back to normal.  

People cycling to work and taking bike rides together as a family and with friends.  

Walking short distances instead of popping in the car.  This has been very good 

for family life and for our beautiful planet.  Neighbours speaking to each other 

more because they have had more time.  Some things in lockdown have been 

enjoyable.   I  think we have learnt to appreciate each other more.  So don’t let’s 

rush back to totally normal too soon. 

St Peter’s Church is now open every Sunday between 11am and 12pm for private 

prayer only.  The necessary restrictions are all in place and worshippers can at 

last get back into Church.  Masks do need to be worn as per government instruc-

tions.  Some may not feel confident to go out into the world yet but this will hap-

pen as time passes.  If you are feeling anxious the Bible does offer words of com-

fort and one such passage is from Philippians 4:6 

“Do not be anxious about anything, but in every situation, by prayer and petition, 

with thanksgiving, present your requests to God. 

St Peter’s is always keen to welcome people both in Church and to our Facebook 

page, where you can keep in touch with what is going on in the Church locally as 

well as the wider Church. 

This year on 15th August, V.J day was commemorated in the Churchyard with a 

reading and 75 peals of the bells to mark the 75 years since this day.  On this day 

Japan agreed to the Potsdam Declaration and on September second at last it was 

done and the World War was over.  This date is not as well remembered as V.E 

day but in Singapore, Thailand and Burma our forgotten army still had to clear up 

the mess.  “ We mustn’t forget the war in the Far East or the lives which were lost 

before the battles were ceased.” 
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Land at Carrington Gardens/Westleigh Homes Site; 

Some residents may be aware that the Parish Council has recently 

taken ownership of the Public Open Spaces around the Carrington 

Gardens retirement village site and the Westleigh Homes site.  

The land has been transferred to the Parish Council, free of 

charge, so that the public open spaces can be managed and main-

tained locally.  A ‘commuted sum’ of monies was also passed to 

the Parish Council to help maintain the land. 

An initial clear-up operation has been undertaken on the site and 

a maintenance contract issued for a year whilst the Parish Council 

monitors the site for the first year.   

New dog/waste bins have been provided along the length of the 

Public Right of Way and later there will be bulbs planted and a 

few more trees and shrubs etc. 

It is important to note that the area is supposed to be a natural 

grass area and it will only be cut as a site once each year, usually 

during October.  During the rest of the year, natural grasses are to 

be allowed to grow along with any wild flowers etc.  Paths will be 

mown and maintained and trees and shrubs maintained so that 

the area can be enjoyed by walking through it, but the natural 

areas will be allowed to grow as per the Management Plan set by 

the Local Planning Authority when the site was granted its permis-

sion.   

Anyone with anything to comment on/any problems/issues with 

the land, please contact the Clerk on 07494 577661. 

The final rear phase, when complete, will also see the public space 

being transferred into the ownership of the PArish Council 
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DOGS 

Please  note that Dogs are NOT allowed in either Wendover Pad-

dock or on the Cemetery or Allotment Site. 

Please respect this request as there are reasons by dogs are not 

allowed on these sites and it is only fair to others to be consider-

ate and NOT use this area to walk dogs etc. 

There are lots of other lovely dog walks in our village, including 

the Public Right of Way along the new site off Humberston Ave-

nue, so do please use these areas and NOT the ones where dogs 

are not allowed. 

Thank You. 

15 

We have now said goodbye to Rev. Louise Vincer as she moves onto pastures 

new.  A presentation took place in the Churchyard with all the required social 

distancing.  Everyone said their goodbyes and gave Rev. Louise their personal 

thanks for the special input she has had on individual lives.   Rev Louise was a 

frequent visitor to local schools and improved relationships with both the Hum-

berston  Parish Council and with others in the wider community which we hope 

to build on in the future.   

If you would like to find out more about St Peter’s today these are the people you 

can contact: 

Sue Sinclair          Churchwarden    07708974390 

Theresa Barker    Treasurer             07855912492 

Lesley Howard     Secretary              07904 983738 

May God Bless You and everyone you love and care for. 

With every best wish 

Sue Sinclair                                 

PS Don’t forget to follow our Facebook page to keep up to date!  

https://www.facebook.com/StPetersChurchHumberston/ 

https://www.facebook.com/St
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